
TOWN OF LINCOLN 
BURNETT COUNTY 

WISCONSIN 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Board was held on Wednesday, August 
9, 2023 at the Lincoln Town Hall, located at 9110 Perida Road, at 7:00 pm. 
 
PRESENT:  Steve Washkuhn, Wanda Washkuhn, Stacy Gaffney, Joe Peterson, Dale 
Larson, Jim and Mary Charmoli, Gary Erickson, Charlie Strabel, Ed Cycenas, Jason 
Towne and Claudia Kurschner.  
 
ABSENT:  None 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Steve Washkuhn. 
 
Motion to approve the agenda order with changing the order of item number 9 
and 10 was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn.  3-0 motion 
carried. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes of the July 12, 2023 meeting was made by Joe 
Peterson, seconded by Dale Larson.  3-0 motion carried. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes of the July 17, 2023 Special meeting was made by 
Joe Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn.  3-0 motion carried. 
 
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s report for July 2023 was made by Joe 
Peterson, seconded by Dale Larson.  3-0 motion carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: None 
 
Jason Towne from Burnett County Land Services was present to answer questions 
regarding junk properties within the Township.  Land Services is aware of the 
problem properties in the Township.  Violation letters are sent to landowners.   
The County does not have funds to clean these properties. 
 



Jason was also able to provide answers/suggestions to the Board regarding the 
Comprehensive Plan that is currently being updated.  He also spoke of new 
Campground rules as well.    A suggestion to update our driveway ordinance to 
include private roads and updating our current subdivision ordinance was 
discussed. 
 
The Cemetery Committee provided the Board with various proposals such as 
increasing the current plot rate and for current and future projects.  The Board 
will review this information. 
 
ROAD MAINTENANCE:    Ed reported that he has been cleaning up the shop, took 
the truck to County Shop and cleaned it.  He has been mowing and practicing with 
the grader. A motion to purchase a Stihl Pole Saw from Lee’s in the amount of 
$890.00 was made by Dale Larson, seconded by Joe Peterson.  3-0 motion carried. 
 
The Highway Department will be shouldering Helsene Road as soon as they are 
done with chip sealing. 
 
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN:   The committee has been working on updating the 
current plan and will meet again on August 16, 2023. 
 
Wanda informed the Board that Amy Tendrup has resigned as Deputy Clerk. 
 
Correspondence was reviewed by the Board. 
 
Motion to approve monthly bills as presented was made by Joe Peterson, 
seconded by Dale Larson.  3-0 motion carried. 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:   Comprehensive Plan, Cemetery discussion. 
 
 
 
 
 



With no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was 
made by Dale Larson, seconded by Joe Peterson. 3-0 motion carried. 
 
_____________________________                   ____________________________ 
Steve Washkuhn                                                     Joe Peterson 
 
_____________________________                    ____________________________ 
Dale Larson                                                               Dated 
Respectfully submitted by Wanda Washkuhn, Clerk 
 
 
 


